
 

 

 Town of Chippewa: Minutes 

*Annual Meeting*                 April 15, 2025          
The Annual meeting for the Town of Chippewa was called to order on Tuesday, April 15, 2025, at 5:35pm by 

Bill Ernst. All board members were present along with employees Roger Eder, Eric Sitte, Chuck Miesbauer, 

David Meindl, and non-resident Gary Vander Wyst – Village of Butternut President. 

 

Minutes of the 2024 Annual Meeting  

Motion by Kenny Pritzl, second by John Bruch to approve the Minutes of the 2024 Annual Meeting. Motion 

carried. 

 

Clerk’s Financial Statement 2024 

The question was brought up about the funds we give to the Butternut Area Historical Society, and we don’t 

give more to the Butternut Community Fair. The board requests that if groups would like funds, they need to 

supply the board with a financial statement and attend the annual meeting. Motion by John Bruch, second by 

Kenny Pritzl to approve the Clerk’s financial statement. Motion carried.   

 

Treasurer’s Financial Statement 2024 

Motion by Eric Sitte, second by John Bruch to approve the Treasurer’s financial statement.  Motion carried. 

 

Fire Commission 2024 Report: Ernst stated that they reviewed the Fire Departments financials, and they look 

good. They have started a spreadsheet of plans when they need new things so they can budget for it. They are 

looking for new members because they have lots of people due to certification.  

 

Legal Depository for Town Funds 

Motion by Bill Ernst, second by Kenny Pritzl to designate NSB as the Town’s legal depository. Motion carried. 

 

Park Association Report:  Lauren Bruch will be the Town of Chippewa’s representative on the Park Board. 

They have a meeting tomorrow and Lauren will report back. They have done lots of updates at the park which 

include, taking out a walk between the kitchen and the bar area, painted everything, redid the bar and took out 

the tappers, updated the bathrooms, and put new flooring in.  

 

Butternut Historical Society Financial Report:  No financial report from them.  Clerk to get a financial report for 

next month’s regular meeting.  

 

Old Business:  None 

                                                                                                                                                

New Business:.  None 

 

Road Work Report:   Put asphalt on Chippewa Lake Rd, gravel hauling – New Shanagolden, Weinberger Rd, 

Witt Rd, Mail Route Rd, Bluemoon Rd, Boness Rd, Paul Radlinger Rd, Zillinger Rd, Amsler Rd & Rominski 

Rd. Also did patching on Cut Off Rd and the apron going into the boat landing on Cut Off Rd. 

 

Adjourn: 

Motion to adjourn by John Bruch, second by Kenny Pritzl. Motion carried.  

 

Meeting Adjourned at 5:52pm. 

                  Cindy Pritzl –Clerk 

 


